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Kate Jackson
Head of Property Planning & Approvals
Boral Property Group
Boral Resources (NSW) Pty Ltd
PO Box 1228
North Sydney NSW 2059

21/03/2022

Dear Kate,

Dunmore Lakes Sand Extraction Project (DA195-8-2004)
Soil and Water Management Plan

I refer to the Soil and Water Management Plan (version 4, dated 3 February 2022) and your letter dated
15 February 2022 responding to the Natural Resources Access Regulator (NRAR) comments on the
plan. 

I also note the Department previously conditionally approved this plan on 13 July 2021 for the purpose of
construction within the Stage 5 area at the quarry. I note the reason for not approving the plan for
operation was outstanding advice from Department of Planning and Environment – Water Group (DPE –
Water), which includes NRAR. 

Given this outstanding advice has been received and the plan has been amended in response to NRAR’s
comments, I approve the Soil and Water Management Plan (version 4, dated 3 February 2022) in
accordance with condition 30 of Schedule 3. 

Please note that condition 21A of Schedule 3 requires sufficient water for all stages of the development
prior to take of water occurring, or to adjust the scale of the development to match the available water
supply. I note that in section 5.3.4 of the plan you commit to work with DPE – Water and NRAR to
determine a suitable calculation of water take and the required water allocation. 

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact me on carl.dumpleton@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/


Carl Dumpleton
Team Leader
Resource Assessments

As nominee of the Secretary


